                                          Regular Meeting March 11, 2020
     The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustees VanDervoort, Carson, Matson, Trustee Fairclough was absent. Clerk Koblensky, Attorney Varley and Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort were present. Also present were Craig Falcone, Chief Don Baldwin, Asst Chief Nick Cook Jr., Barry Walsh, Bob Lowther, Barb and Mark Turpin and Ted Pascucci. Ted is the health inspector for the Village of Waterford and he spoke at the meeting in regards to the COVID-19.Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

      Trustee Carson- Work has been done in the following areas:     Lawn and leaf bag pick-up, pothole repair and mower and tractor pricing. Full report is available in the Village office.
       Trustee Fairclough-   absent no report
       Trustee Matson-    Michele will be adding more information to our website in regards to zoning and planning meetings.
      Trustee VanDervoort reports-    there were 13 alarms for the month of February, regular truck and equipment checks are conducted weekly, replaced batteries on MR-663 repaired 3 pagers. Training, live burn will take place on March 25, 2020.  Canal clean sweep will be April 18th. 
      The financial reports for the month of February are as follows: Checking Acct. $230,573; Money Market Acct. $5,022, for a total fund balance of $235,595. Special projects fund balance $143,661; 
Unaudited Utilites $21,455; Payroll $6,774; Section 8, $30,842.The current General abstract is $51,148.07. Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bill upon the approval of the department heads and the Village Board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Mayor Reports-   waiting for the contract to come back for the South Street drainage project. The contractors are working on the foundation for the new fire house.
Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       to call for a public hearing on Wednesday April 9, 2020 at 7:00PM for the tentative budget and a second public hearing at 7:15PM for a fire lane. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
       Trustee Carson offered resolution#        to approve a new member to KHL Rick Gaudette. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee Carson offered resolution#    to stabilize a portion of 44 Middle Street not to exceed 4000.00. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

                  Trustee Matson offered resolution#    authorize a sign on the South East corner of Sixth and Division Street for PAPA JOES CORNER. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second.  All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

                   Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#   authorize a fund raiser for April 3rd and 4th for the fire dept. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12PM.

                                                                                                    Respectfully yours,

                                                                                          Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk

